Choosing Chitlins
by
Eyes Right 
Salley, SC – I am continually impressed by the diversity of cultures which I see during my travels along the eastern seaboard of our country.  America is indeed rich, if only because of its wealth of ethnic and religious differences.
Two events here in South Carolina on a recent weekend were an expression of this wealth.  In Salley, a small town in the southwestern part of the state, a crowd of about 30,000 people gathered for the annual Chitlin’ Strut.  This festival is a rather raucous celebration of the delicacy of hog intestines, which, when fried and seasoned, become “chitlins.”  Most of the crowd were enthusiastic participants in dancing, hog calling, and chitlin eating events throughout the day.   Everything seemed to fall in place to the cadence of loud country music.  Even those who would not think of touching a chitlin with a pitchfork, much less allow one to cross their dinner plate, appeared to enjoy themselves.

The same day, on the other side of the state, around 500 spectators gathered to watch drivers and their coaches demonstrate the their skills during Coaching Day activities at Middleton Place, a plantation (now museum) near Charleston.  The crowd here was dressed as if for church, and the coachmen sat regally in top hats and cashmere coats as they directed their teams of magnificent Hackney horses through various competitions.  Participants came from as far away as New York and Louisville.  The air was thoroughly aristocratic, and, I assure you, there was absolutely no talk of chitlins!  There was, however, a definite spirit in the air, as this group of Americans celebrated their traditions and shared values.
The challenge for America is to continue to absorb (and embrace) such diverse entities as chitlin lovers and coachmen.  The framework which holds us together as a nation has to be flexible enough to allow individual expression.  Otherwise, we may all be eating chitlins!!!
I thought you might like to know.
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